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August 3, 2025

Church of the Nativity
3800 W. 119th Street
Leawood, KS 66209
913.4915017
www.Kkcnativity.org
info@kcnativity.org

Daily Mass Schedule
M-F:645am. | M-S:815a.m.

Weekend Masses
Saturday: 5 p.m.
Sunday: 7:30,9,1Ta.m. &5 p.m.
Mass posted daily online at
Www.kcnativity.org/onlineevents

Reconciliation
Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

Adoration
Mondays 8:45 a.m. -
6:30 a.m. Friday (check page 4)

Parish Office Hours
M-F:. 830 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

NATIVITY

18™ SUNDAY IN
ORDINARY TIME

“But God said to him, ‘You

fool, this night your life will
be demanded of you; and

the things you have
prepared, to whom will they
belong?’ Thus will it be for
all who store up treasure for
themselves but are not rich
in what matters to God.”
- Lk 12:20-21

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.
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Blessing of the o |l
Backpacs I WANT YOU
August 17th S

o

9 a.m. & 11 a.m. Mass

Students of all ages,

bring your backpack

to Mass for a blessing
and a special gift!

FOR CORE TEAM!

SEEKING ADULT VOLUNTEERS FOR
2025-2026 HIGH SCHOOL MINISTRY




Pastor's Corner

The gas leak that was discovered in the Church last Saturday afternoon &
made us take action and close the Church until the leak was fixed.
Thanks for your understanding as you came for 5pm Mass and had
to go elsewhere or come back the next day. Thanks for the wonderful
attention of the Leawood Fire Department and the Gas Company. Theire
concern and caution for our safety was awesome. Thanks to Randy
Monson, who heads our Facilities Committee (and knows every inch
our campus) for helping me navigate the situation and come up with
a solution for Sunday. Thanks to Nancy West and family, Dan & Catie
Klocke Family, and Kelly Hendrickson, for all their work in transforming
the gym into a worship space, and all our social media helpers who ‘
assisted us in communicating to our people. We are so grateful!

| loved the Flock Note from Deacon Jim on Sunday morning that said:
“Even with a gas leak, the gym becomes a sanctuary. The altar travels
—just like it did in the early Church. Where two or three gather, He is
there.” It was good to hear so many comments. The little one that said, B
“I'm glad to be back at school!” One man sitting in the bleachers said,
“this is like climbing the mountain to hear Jesus.” A couple who have
been here from the beginning said: “It reminds me of the days we had
Mass in Leawood Middle School.” One lady showed me her Magnificat ' ] ’
that she prays from and pointed to the Entrance Antiphon: “God is in his holy place, God unites
those who dwell in his house; he himself gives might and strength to his people.” She smiled
and said: “Here in the gym, God was with us!”

The month of August is dedicated to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. It was back in 1942, when the
world was in chaos amid World War |, that Pope Pius Xll consecrated the world to the Immaculate
Heart of Mary. As the war continued, he established the Feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary

on August 22nd (the octave of the Assumption). With the revision of the liturgical calendar at
Vatican Il, the feast of the Immaculate Heart of Mary was switched to the Saturday following the
Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, and August 22nd became the Feast of the Queenship of Mary,
to link it more closely with the Assumption of Mary into Heaven. All the popes since Pius Xl have
consecrated and reconsecrated the world to the Immaculate Heart of Mary in response to the
Blessed Mother's request at Fatima. At the heart of the consecration is prayer, peace in the world,
conversion of sinners, repentance for sins, religious freedom, and the call to purity and virtue. Those
intentions are so applicable and timely for our day as well.

Back on May 13th, the Feast of our Lady of Fatima, the Bishop of Fatima
consecrated the pontificate of Pope Leo XIV to the Immaculate Heart

of Mary. In Pope Leo's few months of leading the Church, we have
witnessed his love for the Blessed Mother and asking for the help of her
prayers. Many in this parish have consecrated themselves to the Blessed
Mother, dedicating their lives to her example of loving and following
Jesus, and placing their trust in her motherly accompaniment and
intercession. The Feast of Mary's Assumption in the coming weeks is
always a reminder that the life of discipleship leads to the Joy of Heaven!

Mary was a Pilgrim of Hope, and this Jubilee Year reminds us that being
a Pilgrim of Hope is at the heart of our identity as disciples. Let's hear - A
the in}/itation to the Jubilee anew: “Jes?s is our hope. He is the path o

to be followed. He is the destination of our pilgrimage. Let us walk

together toward Christ in love.” It's the call of a lifetime. The Blessed THETMMACULATE
Mother accompanies us on the journey... “After this our exile (our HEART OF MARY
pilgrimage) show unto us the blessed fruit of thy womb, Jesus. Pray ‘
for us, O Holy Mother of God, that we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.”

August is here. Enjoy the days with your kids and grandkids before they go back to school.

Summer Blessings,
Fr. Mike
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Liturgy & Prayer

Prayer Requests

Please pray for our parishioners,
family & friends. Jeff Brockhaus, Bill
Worland, Ruth Sobek, Kevin Fiorella,
Fareda Eddy, Becki Racunas, Marta
Buser, Kelsey Chalmers, Rich Bono,
Caleb Ritter, Marie Pal, Peg Ellington,
Elaine Reichenberger, Gary Smith,
Martha Groff, James Gegg, Pat Smith,
Brian Taylor, Theresa Matthys, Linda
Jantsch, Jay Flynn, Ricky Whitehead,
Ray Fushimi, Barbara Burge, Duffy
Karcz, Judy Stang, Clyde Hutchison,
Kate Cornell Mease, Robin Love, Pam
Murphy, Beth Dorscheid, Kerri Martin,
Michael Rybicki, Diane Darby, Joseph
Prasad Kodigandla, Jacquelyn Dear,
Mike Kirby, Pete Embree, Nancy
Santoro, Everett Mealman, Meghan
Pizarro, Dan Brock, Kate Otte, Janet
Antony, Tom Dunn, Pat Tyler, Geri
Majerus, Ludgarde Broucke, Brian
Miller, Marie Platten, Joe Zinser,
Alexis Mirakian, Margaret Stewart,
Judy Dercher, Bill Beaumont, Bruce
Cohoon, & Scott Carson.

If you would like a family member
listed, please contact Tom Garbach,
Director of Ministries, at 491-5017,
tom@kcnativity.org or fill out the

form at www.kcnativity.org/prayer-
request. The name will be listed for
one month. You may call to have them
added again.

Grant Them Eternal Rest,
O Lord

Pat Titus,
mother of parishioner Craig Titus

Readings Week Of August 3

Sunday: Eccl 1:2; 2:21-23/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14, 17 (1)/Col 3:1-5, 9-11/Lk 12:13-21

Monday: Nm 11:4b-15/Ps 81:12-13, 14-15, 16-17/Mt 14:13-21

Tuesday: Nm 12:1-13/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 6¢d-7, 12-13/Mt 14:22-36 or Mt 15:1-2, 10-14

Wednesday: Dn 7:9-10, 13-14/Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 9/2 Pt 1:16-19/Lk 9:28b-36

Thursday:  Nm 20:1-13/Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9/Mt 16:13-23

Friday: Dt 4:32-40/Ps 77:12-13, 14-15, 16 and 21/Mt 16:24-28

Saturday: Dt 6:4-13/Ps 18:2-3a, 3bc-4, 47 and 51/Mt 17:14-20

Next Sunday: Wis 18:6-9/Ps 331,12, 18-19, 20-22 (12b)/Heb 11:1-2, 8-19 or 11:1-2, 8-12/Lk 12:32-48 or 12:35-
40
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Parish Life

DT SNl -Oootball Raffle

Adoration Time ghe\ SF L apke : .
Slot Available o, % SREY 08, 3 Tickets For Sale
NS )
- |
<. NATIVITY PARISH 3 "=
We need one personto spend /] .
two hours a MONTH with /r OFFICE SUMMER % The Knights of Columbus
Jesus in Adoration. Commit , HOURS will be selling football raffle
to this and your life will never / tickets after all masses for
be the same. Here is the time é\' The Parish Office will the first 3 weekends in
needed: ~ be open 830 am.- & Sl ~ugust. Tickets are $25
. O \CULICLE SCCEICRE S cach or 5 for $100. The
Friday: 2-3 a.m. " during the summer, proceeds help the Knights
7 starti May 30th. ] i
Questions? Contact Susan f*h ’ qu\Llngl_hon qy > S func{ dohatlonsc;lco h
Vogliardo Suesuesc@hotmail. 2 ) remains & semlnarlans 2 _Ot =i
com or 816-215-0180 1 830 am-4:30 pm. \) causes in the parish.
’:‘/; Thank youl
. . . B\ i;ﬂ:y ‘ k E B . ;‘/%y
Daily Inspiration Wl X7 s
Ve 2. 9, A S e b2
Texts r\ VPt e N
To receive daily quotes and . .
inspiration on your cell phone: ClOthlng Drive - Thank Youl!
1. On your cell phone, text the A huge thank you to everyone who made our Nativity Clothing
word “Enflame” to 84576. Drive a great success! To the Knights who stood through
2. You will get a response with the summer heat (and a bit of Sunday rain), and to all the
a link to complete signup parishioners who filled not one, but two trucks to the brim with
3. Enter your first and last generosity—thank you!
name.
4. Select the option that says Your kindness overflowed, even in the heat, and it's a beautiful
“Enflamefuel”. reminder of the love and care alive in our parish family. Well
done, Nativity!

Week At A Glance

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

4 S ) 7/ 8 9 10

Mass 6:45 a.m., Mass 6:45 a.m., Mass 6:45 a.m., Mass 6:45 a.m., Mass 6:45 a.m., Mass 8:15 a.m. Mass 7:.30 a.m.,
815a.m. 815 a.m. 815 a.m. 815a.m. 8:15 a.m. 9a.m., 11am.
Reconciliation 5p.m.
Adoration. Adoration Adoration Adoration Lay Carmelite 330 p.m.
Prayer Group VBS End of
Knights of Man Morning Men of Nativity 9am. Mass (Vigil) 5 p.m. | Summer
Columbus 6:30 a.m. 715 a.m. Celebration
Monthly Meeting 10 a.m.
5:30 p.m. Baptism Prep Young Adult
Class 6:30 p.m. Group 7 p.m. Men's Basketball
8 p.m.
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Parish Life
Register for Religious Education!

All families with students in grades K-8 who are not enrolled at Nativity Parish
School are invited to enroll in Religious Education for the 2025-26 school year.

*
**

K-6th Grade:

Wednesdays 4:30-5:30 pm or 6:30-7:30 pm.
(2™ Grade includes preparation for First
Reconciliation and First Communion)
7th & 8th Grade (Confirmation Preparation):
Wednesdays 6:30-7:30 pm.

Classes will begin on Wednesday, September 3rd.

Scan the QR code, or contact Catie Klocke, Director of Religious Education at
cklocke@kcnativity.org

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION VOLUNTEERS
% WE NEED YOU! %

Adults are needed as catechists, classroom aides, office assistants, substitute
teachers, and parking lot attendants!

Teens are needed as classroom assistants, babysitters, and special needs mentors as
well as Little Church helpers! (This is a great way to get service hours!)

Classes are held on Wednesday afternoons (4:30 or 6:30pm) from September to May.
Prayerfully consider joining this rewarding and important ministry.

For more information or to sign up, scan the QR code, go to
www.kcnativity.org/volunteering-for-religious-education, or contact Catie
Klocke, Director of Religious Education, at cklocke@kcnativity.org
All adult volunteers must be in compliance with the Archdiocesan Virtus Policy

” Looking for a way to be a Pilgrim of Hope
this summer during the Jubilee Year?

o,
* Hope

PiLeR™

Turn your vacation into a pilgrimage!

We’ve uploaded all the prayer intentions submitted through our Nativity

Prays initiative—the ones tucked into the Jubilee Travel Bag—into the cloud.

Not the digital kind, but the great cloud of witnesses St. Paul tells us about.
y%

= s .; A

oy

renewal, or simply a spot where God’s love comes into focus, pause, say the
Jubilee Prayer, and offer the 2,000+ prayer intentions of our Nativity family to the
care of our holy intercessors.

J So wherever your summer takes you, whether it's a place of sacred rest, a site of

Then snap a photo and upload it to our site—a snapshot of grace in motion.

Let’s fill the summer with hope, one prayer at a time.

LADIES
111010] ¢

The Nativity Book Club
ladies will resume
discussions on Tuesday,
September 9, at 12:30PM, in

the Mother Mary Room. The
first book of the season is
the novel Remarkably
Bright Creatures by Shelby
Van Pelt. For questions
please contact

Kathy at kathleen.
hintz@email.com.
All are welcome.

LITTLE
CHURCH

Come and share
your faith with the
littlest among us!

Little church leaders are
needed for the 9 and Tlam
masses each weekend. Lesson
plans, training and materials
are provided. Commitment is 1-
2 Sundays per month. If you are
interested in leading, assisting
or would like to learn more,
please contact Catie Klocke at
cklocke@kcnativity.org.
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Parish Life

Now Hiring - Administrative Assistant

The Christian Formation team at Church of the Nativity seeks
applicants for the role of Administrative Assistant. This position
is part time, August-June, 15-20 hours per week, and supports
the work of the Director of Religious Education and the
Christian Formation office. The ideal candidate for this position
is passionate about using their organizational gifts to help form
Christian disciples. The Christian Formation Administrative
Assistant works in a collaborative team to enact the parish's
vision for faith formation and evangelization with a keen
attention to detail, strong interpersonal skKills, and a readiness to
support team members. For a full job description, go to https://
www.kcnativity.org/employment-opportunities. To apply, please

org

send your resume and cover letter to: jobapplication@kcnativity.

Now Hiring: Cafeteria - Nativity Parish
School

GREAT OPPORTUNITY FOR PARENTS WITH SCHOOL-AGED
CHILDREN OR RETIREES!

Nativity Parish School Lunch Program is seeking part-time
kitchen assistants (8 to 12 hours a week) for the 2025-2026 school
year. Duties will include prepping food, serving food, setting up/
breaking down food service line and garden bar, cleaning and
washing dishes.

Any candidate hired will need to pass a criminal background
check and attend Virtus training as conditions of employment.

Please apply to: Julie Bloomingdale/Cafeteria Director/Nativity
Parish School Julie.bloomingdale@kcnativity.org

Nativity
Wine Club

Save the Date
Thursday,
September 11th
6:30-8 p.m.
More information
to follow

NATIVITY FARMERS MARKET

SUNDAY MORNINGS
ST.JOSEPH ROOM

The Nativity Farmer's Market is now open on
Sunday morning in the St. Joseph room. Biak
Par is now in her 7th year bringing her fresh,
locally grown, organic produce to Nativity. Stop
by the St. Joseph room after Mass this Sunday!

Monday, August 25", 2025 6 p.m.
Nativity Parish Hall

VIRTUS
TRAINING
CLASS

Participants can
register at
www.virtus.org.

Facilitated by
Sara Baker.
Contact Karen
McDonald,
karen@kcnativity.org
with questions. Allow
3 hours for the class.

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 6




Parish Life

Nativity Rosary Guild

The Rosary Guild will meet Sunday August 10
from 3 - 4:30 at Queen of the Holy Rosary in
Wea, 227th and Metcalf. We meet in the
parish hall/cafeteria in the school building.
Please come to make rosaries for the missions
or pick up supplies to make rosaries at home.
New members are always welcome! We will
gladly teach you what to do!

If you have any questions, please contact

Mary Ann Wieczkowski at maryannweke.rr.com
or (816) 830-3520 or visit us at
www.rosaryguildatwea.blogspot.com.

LADIES
31010] ¢
CLUB

The Nativity Book Club
ladies will resume
discussions on Tuesday,
September 9, at 12:30PM, in
the Mother Mary Room. The
first book of the season is
the novel Remarkably
Bright Creatures by Shelby
Van Pelt. For questions
please contact -
Kathy at kathleen. )
hintz@gmail.com.

All are welcome.

Bulletin notices: communication@kcnativity.org

VACATION

BIBLE SGHOOL
¥ 2025

END OF
SUMMER
CELEBRATION

Let's end the summer with
more VBS fun!

Wear your VBS t-shirts and
join us Sunday, August 10th
at the 9am mass followed by
popsicles and music/dancing

on the playground!
Everyone is welcome (whether
you came to VBS or not!)

of the
<& N"b;

NATIVITY PRAYS " °

\\h(" From Mass to Mission
PILGR As Pilgrims of Hope

&

Nativity Prays is an initiative that will exercise our collective intercessory prayer in
unity in a very particular way during the Jubilee year beginning on Dec 24, 2024 and
concluding Jan 6, 2026.

Parishioners are invited to write out their Jubilee Year Prayers and Intentions and
place them in the specially marked collection box in the back of the church near the
holy water font.

The intentions slips will ultimately find their way into the Mass to Mission as Pilgrims
of Hope Jubilee year travel bag. (The intentions and prayers will not be opened or
read.) The collective bundle special intentions will be the focus of prayers and
offerings at special events, pilgrimages, and have its resting home in the adoration
chapel during the year.

Through this initiative it is expected that our collective prayer is an act of authentic

communion, not only between us as individuals and God, but between all the
members of our parish, uniting using one voice that rises to Heaven.

August 3, 2025




Parish Life

Encounter with Hope
by Mary Pat Sullivan

We have been told we are to be Pilgrims of Hope in this Mission
territory this year. Whaat?? That's MY job some might say??
That sounds daunting on the surface.

| am a product of the “silent generation”. This is a very different
message from what | received as a youth, back then, emphasis
was on following the Church laws. Show up at Mass every
Sunday, in our “Sunday best” (still a good idea), paying respect,
considering who we are coming to see,— after all we were
entering the house where God , the same God who will be

at the “pearly gates,” waits for us. Reading of the bible was
discouraged... we “might misinterpret something“- | recall being
told by one of the nuns.

Now, having been involved in CHRP years ago and more recently
the Encounter Ministries Program, and with the bible study that
was a part of both, | have learned so much! | know each of us is
loved exponentially by Jesus, no matter what. | finally learned we
can't earn what we were gifted at our baptism. | know Jesus has
had my back in tough and good times. | know | can get through
events | didn't choose or want. Jesus is a friend, ready to listen,
comfort and heal hidden wounds. He has done this for me. He
has helped me give encouragement when it was what folks
needed to hear at that moment. | am full of joy and hope and
happy to share his love. | hope to be like Mary sitting at His feet,
the more | listen and learn, the more joy and hope there is to
share! That is what we are all called to do.

CONSIDERING
BECOMING
CATHOLIC?

JOINOCIATHISFALL! |
OCIAis the Order of Initiation of

Adults. Learn about the teachings
of the church, why Catholics
believe what they believe, and
see if the Catholic faith is for you.
Registration begins now! Contact Mary Lambrechts,

OCIA Director, at mlambrechts@kcnativity.org, or
call913-491-5017

Encounters with
Hope

We invite you to participate in
a special project that will help
illuminate the powerful, often
unspoken moments of grace
and inspiration in our lives—
moments when we have
been moved with hope. We
ask you to reflect on a time,

a personal encounter when
you experienced hope in a
way that went beyond logic,
beyond reason—when you
felt a deep connection with
someone, a sense of peace

in the midst of struggle, or a
spark of joy that seemed to
come from something greater
than yourself.

Please share your personal
story with us (200-300
words)—whether it was a
simple conversation, an act of
kindness, a spiritual moment,
or a time of unexpected grace.
Your words will become part
of our collective journey as
Pilgrims of Hope in Mission
Territory. These stories will
help deepen the connections
within our Nativity family and
remind us all of the power of
human encounter.

Submit your reflections to
communication@kcnativity.
org, and consider sharing how
these moments have shaped
your faith and understanding
of God's presence in your life.
These are the moments that
stir us, uplift us, and restore
our faith. They increase our
Hope!

Let us celebrate the poetry
of the heart, the beauty of
vulnerability, how God works
in the unexpected and the
hope that unites us all.

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 8




Parish Life

ild &

000 rermome Pictorial Directory
oY =5 Now ¢!

Please help children/teens in foster care
with school supplies for 6th-12"" grade. The
items for the upper grades are most needed.

——— Nativity’s Foster Care Ministry is streamlining
the process this year. Please purchase via KVC’s
Amazon wishlist. Just scan to purchase.

Please place orders by August3rd———

Questions? nativityfostercare@gmail.com

Our new Pictorial Directory is now available
online at kenativity.org/pictorial-directory

You cansstill submit a picture by sending it to
communication(@kenativity.org

For security reasons, only pictures and names
areavailable at this time.

Virtus

The Archdiocese of Kansas City in Kansas is committed to creating safe environments. In addition

to attending at a Virtus Protecting God's Children for Adults Awareness session, all employees and
all volunteers working around youth or vulnerable adults must submit to a background check and
read and sign our (3) Archdiocesan policies regarding abuse prevention, ethics and harassment.

To maintain safe environments in our schools and parishes, the Archdiocese has ongoing
requirements for our clergy, employees and volunteers to remain in compliance. All Catholic
School employees are required to complete background screenings and acknowledge policy every
3 years and likewise every 5 years for all clergy, volunteers and parish staff. The Office for Protection
& Care oversees all the prevention efforts throughout the archdiocese. As many of you know, the
Archdiocese partners with Virtus to implement many of the requirements. If you are a current
employee or volunteer around youth or vulnerable you will be notified through the Virtus platform
automatically via email 30 days in advance of when your background check comes up for renewal.
Please make sure you log into your existing Virtus account to complete the process within 30

days of notification. If you receive the notice and are no longer volunteering, please contact Karen
McDonald, Nativity Parish Safe Environment Coordinator, 913-491-5017 karen@kcnativity.org .

We are a community committed to preventing abuse. Our policies and programs prioritize safety
of children and the vulnerable. We can all make an important difference by being a part of the
safety net for our youth and vulnerable population. Thank you for doing your part.
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Community Events
Nativity Young Adults

_y Meet

Thursday, August 14
6-8:30pm
Savior Pastoral Center
Mass & Reception

Carpools available!

The Qpl\rrfua\ Exertises

Igvm’rlus of Lovola

The Spiritual Exercises in Everyday Life
run September to May

Applications due by July 31, 2025

Are the
Spiritual Exercises for You?

Find out more

https://www.ignatiancenterkc.org/the-spiritual-exercises

JOIN US
9/4/25

HEAR FROM THE PHYSICIAN
WHO BROKE AN ABORTION CLINIC
AND USED THE SHARDS TO

POINT
TO LIFE.

ARCHBISHOP
, MCKNIGHT

n dail lif
for greater penness to the graces of G

Shine for Donnely College

Thursday, October 9, 2025, Fiorella's Event
Space, Doug and Shonya Riedel, Chairs.
Please plan to join us for SHINE 2025 to
celebrate the conclusion of Donnelly’s
College's DIAMOND Anniversary! This historic
milestone marks 75 years of providing
excellence at Donnelly College. Donnelly
provides a Catholic higher education for
those who would otherwise be underserved.
It will be an evening filled with fellowship, joy
and heartfelt gratitude for our community
and generous supporters! Together we can
make our only archdiocesan college the
most accessible and transformative Catholic
college in the country for many more years to
come! For more information and sponsorship
opportunities, please go to donnelly.edu/
SHINE or contact Nancy Wilkerson, at
nwilkerson@donnelly.edu or 913-621-8758.

Help support St Mary’s Food Kitchen
(Hot Lunch Service, Inc.).

Ignatian

Center

SCAN ME

We have been serving lunch to the needy for
41 years - 365 days a year.

\‘dfﬁ& of

All donations are tax-deductible.

Questions - emikeamos@gmail.com

LIFEsH

Berigie(

OVERLAND PARK CONVENTION CENTER

COCKTAILS, 6 P.M. | DINNER & PROGRAM, 7 P.M.

Scan to become a sponsor or purchase
tickets. To learn more about our event,
visit

OLATHE
VINDOTTT

REGNANCY CLINIC

BENEFITING: ‘ ‘[

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time
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Parish Life

Our Tithes and Offerings SUMMER

=
a
For Fiscal Year Ending 6/30/25 BOOK S I l 'D Y :,
®
Annual Collection Income !
Needed $4,610,000 £
@
Collections Ending July 27 E_
Masses $9,028 o
Mail Receipts $12,810 The
ACH $- Ruthless
Online Giving $16,901 Elimination
Total $38,739 of

Huny

Thank you for your generosity.

Give electronically via the website
at www.kcnativity.org

It is never too late to make
stewardship a way of life.

WEDNESDAYS AT
NATIVITY PARISH
1-8PM

Text Sienna at 913-634-7501 to sign up

Nativity Young Adults

S0 NATIVITY B2

Families of
Young Children
Facebook
GrOUp me Wednesday | St. Joseph Room
oo - 7:15 AM - 8:00 AM
Knights Of
Columbus
SUICIDE
& CRISIS I Next Meeting: Monday, A t 4th
ne. ext Meeting: Monday, Augus
LIFELINE alone Next Leadership Meeting: Saturday, August 2nd
Call or text 988 to speak For more information on the Nativity council,
to a trained counselor. events and photos of previous events, please visit our website at
www.knightsofnativity.com or contact Ben Biller, membership,
There is help. at benbiller@gmail.com.
There is hope. The Knights of Columbus is a Catholic men’s service
organization open to all men of Nativity Parish who are
Learn more at dedicated to Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism. Join

the Knights of Nativity and help us build the Nativity Parish
community!

www.988Lifeline.org
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Parish Contact Information

Parish Staff
Pastor, Fr. Mike Hawken
Associate Pastor, Fr. Andrew Strobl.....
Deacon, Jim Mullin
Deacon, Scott Tampke

mhawken@kcnativity.org
astrobl@kcnativity.org
..jmullin@kcnativity.org
tampkes@gmail.com

Director of Accounting, Rebecca Coldicutt......ccveunneen. rebecca@kcnativity.org
Accountant, Stephanie Franke-lbarra.................... sfrankeibarra@kcnativity.org
Administrative Coordinator, Jane Burgett.................. jburgett@kcnativity.org

Business Manager, Mark Hyde.........cnnineecnsinnesesenens mark@kcnativity.org
Communications Director, Connor Kmiecik.communication@kcnativity.org

Director of Ministries, Tom Garbach.. tom@bkcnativity.org
IT Director, Nancy West nwest@kcnativity.org
Music Director, Dan Klocke dklocke@kcnativity.org
Registrar, Karen McDonald karen@kcnativity.org

Stewardship Director, Kelly Samuelson................... ksamuelson@kcnativity.org
Admin. Assistant, Karen O'Neil...... koneil@kcnativity.org

Nativity Parish School

Principal, Luke JennisSoN.......eeeeeeeeceeeeeenann Luke.Jennison@kcnativity.org
Office Manager, Haley Day ..haley.day@kcnativity.org
Marketing Coordinator, Kelly Samuelson................ ksamuelson@kcnativity.org

Christian Formation (Religious Education)

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, Sara Baker........... sara.baker@kcnativity.org
Minister of Evangelization, Deacon Jim Mullin................... Jmullin@kcnativity.org
Minister of Belonging and Hospitality, Liz Hagen.......... Lhagen@kcnativity.org

RE Director, K-8, Catie Klocke cklocke@kcnativity.org
Sacramental Preparation, Catie Klocke.........cccooererrernnee. cklocke@kcnativity.org
Youth Ministry Director, Sienna Wingerson................ swingerson@kcnativity.org

Youth Minister, Adam Schwinn...... .aschwinn@kcnativity.org

Sacramental Preparation
Baptism Class Scheduling, Karen McDonald
Confirmation, Catie Klocke

491.5017
338.4367

RCIA/OCIA, Mary Lambrechts mlambrechts@kcnativity.org
Reconciliation/1st Eucharist, Catie Klocke........ ..338.4367
Marriage Scheduling, Karen McDoNald.......eeeeeeeeeee e 491.5017

Please use your church
directory to find personal
phone numbers.

Parish Outreach
Committee

Mike Bartkoski

Rod Carson

Leslie Chalmers (co-chair)
Denny Dennihan

Joyce Didde

Tom Garbach

Joan Roethle (co-chair)
Bob Vedder

Pastoral Council
Robert Kopp (chair)
Barbara Able
John Buenger
Marta Buser

Ann Crist

Patrick Leiker
Chuck Naylor
Nancy Rasmussen
Jim Sheedy

Kim White

Email the Council at
pastoralcouncil@kcnativity.

Christian Formation
3700 W. 119th St.
Leawood, KS 66209
Phone: 913.338.4367

Church Office
3800 W. 119th St.
Leawood, KS 66209
Phone: 913.491.5017
Fax: 913.491.5065

Nativity School Office
3700 W. 119th St.
Leawood, KS 66209
Phone: 913.338.4330
Fax: 913.338.2050

org

Finance Council
Steve Clifford (chair)
Kelly Clifford

Linda Hanson

John Kilroy
Stephen Penn
Debbie Wilkerson
Jim Williams
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